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District 7610 had an outstanding performance on Giving Tuesday, 

November 28, 2017.  Giving Tuesday was a day to celebrate gen-

erosity and encourage donors to make an online gift to The Rotary 

Foundation.  Eighty donors in our district gave a total of over 

$20,000 online on a single day to our Foundation!  

Our district will be recognized on My Rotary along with District 7670 

North Carolina and District 7020 in the Caribbean for being the top 

three giving districts in the world on Giving Tuesday.  District 7670 

had the most contributors. 

Our performance on Giving Tuesday was a testament to the fact 

that gifts of any size can make a big impact.  Gifts ranged from $25 

to $1818.  Individuals from 26 clubs contributed on Giving Tuesday.  

Clubs with the highest number of participants were West Spring-

field (12), Springfield (9) and Crystal City-Pentagon (7).  Thank you 

to everyone who made a contribution!  You did make a difference!   

Matching points will be awarded to all donors working toward Paul 

Harris Fellow recognition who made a $100 or more contribution to 

the Annual FundðSHARE. 

Congratulations and Thank You 

District 7610 

for raising the most money worldwide for 

The Rotary Foundation 

on 
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The 2017 Rotary Foundation Recognition Banquet was, literally, a centennial celebration of our 

D7610 success in 2016-17.  The Rotary Foundation (TRF) turned one hundred, and thatôs definite-

ly something worth celebrating. Last year, D7610ôs total giving was $718,214 and the Annual Fund 

totaled $542,164. The  D7610 PolioPlus fund cash contributions were, likewise, astounding. More-

over, the D7610 PHS membership was also most noteworthy--with 266 members. 

Welcoming remarks were given by DG Ronnie Chantker, DRFC, PDG Juanita Cawley reminded 

Rotarians of our initiatives to end polio, expand peacebuilding, promote and raise funds for clean 

water, and assist in the development of local economies.  

Indeed, the recognition banquet was also an opportunity to acknowledge our contributors and 

Foundation leadership teams, both past and present. However, the most enduring and emotional 

moment came from words memorializing the late Lester Schoene. He was an Annandale Rotarian 

and life-long leader and supporter of The D7610 Foundation. Lesterôs wife took the podium and 

ended with a heart-felt speech. She said, ñLester blesses you. He lived and breathed the Rotary 

Foundation and surely would thank you allò.  

After dinner, DRFC Juanita Cawley introduced the keynote speaker, Mike McGovern. Mike is the 

RI PolioPlus Chair. His speech was focused on why Rotarians give so much of their time and re-

sources to the Foundation. ñThere are so many Foundations. Yet, Rotary is unique. The Rotary 

Foundation is simply the best in the worldò.  And, thatôs not just our RI thinking and consensus. 

CNBC, for example, ranked The Rotary Foundationðnumber three in its annual list of the óTop 10 

Charities Changing the Worldô, in 2016.   

The keynote address was followed by the Annual Foundation Recognitions.  Enjoy the photos and 

celebrations of the winners and honorees that follow. 

D7610 Celebrates at the Annual Foundation Banquet 

 

The Lake Ridge Club achieved 100% Paul Harris Fellow Club status during 2016-17 and was recog-

nized for this achievement at the Foundation Banquet.  Left to Right, ARRFC, PDG Chuck Davidson, 

Lake Ridge Club President Nominee, Eric Reeves, DRFC, PDG Juanita Cawley, RI Polio Chair, Mike 

McGovern. 

http://www.cnbc.com/2016/11/29/the-top-10-charities-changing-the-world-in-2016.html?slide=1
http://www.cnbc.com/2016/11/29/the-top-10-charities-changing-the-world-in-2016.html?slide=1
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The District Service award was created by The Rotary Foundation to recognize Rotariansô efforts to serve 

humanity and work towards world understanding and peace through Foundation programs.  The 2016-17 

recipients are as follows:  

Chris Elliott  Rotary Club of Charlottesville for club and area leadership in      

    support of Global Grant and Foundation  Scholarships 

Patsy Hemp  Rotary Club of Mathews County for dedicated district Foun-

    dation leadership as Club President 

Katie Heritage  Rotary Club of Warrenton for Outstanding Service to the  

    Foundation as Assistant Governor 

Bob Jansen  Rotary Club of McLean for Outstanding Service to the  
    Foundation as a leader in Global Grant, Zambia &     
    Water Alliance D7610 & D9210 
 
Estela Landeros Rotary Club of West Springfield for Outstanding Service  

    to the Foundation as Club President 

Engie Mokhtar  Rotary Club of Alexandria West for dedicated district  

    leadership in the area of Global Grant Scholarships 

Nadia Mokhtar   Rotary Club of Alexandria West for Outstanding Service  

    to the Foundation as Club President 

Felton Page  Rotary Club of Rappahannock-Fredericksburg for Out- 

    standing Service to the Foundation as PolioPlus Chair 

  

 

 

 

 

2016-17 Foundation District Service Awards                 
Individual recipients were honored at the Foundation Banquet 

Chris Elliott Patsy Hemp Katie Heritage Bob Jansen 

Estella Landeros Engie Mokhtar 
Nadia Mokhtar 

Felton Page 
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2016-17 Foundation Peacebuilder Club Recognitions                

This past year, Rotary clubs across the district engaged in the important area of Peace-

building and Conflict Resolution. District 7610 developed the Peacebuilder Club desig-

nation to recognize those clubs that made exceptional contributions to this important 

Area of Focus. This is the first year our district has recognized clubs in this area.    

A Peacebuilder Club is a Rotary club that is dedicated to diminishing the root causes of 

conflict, helping to alleviate suffering and promote a more vibrant and positively con-

nected world to the benefit of all.   Each club completed a peace project, promoted the 

Rotary Peace Fellowship Program and provided financial support to the Rotary Peace 

Centers.   

Congratulations to the following clubs.   

Alexandria South 

Baileyôs Crossroads 

Charlottesville 

Springfield 

West Springfield 

Group photo at the Foundation Banquet of representatives of clubs receiving the First Peacebuillder Club 

Recognition for 2016-17. 
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2016-17 Club Banner Recognitions  

ALBEMARLE COUNTY   End Polio Now Recognition 

ALEXANDRIA    End Polio Now Recognition   

ALEXANDRIA SOUTH           TRF Giving Banner 

ALEXANDRIA WEST   End Polio Now Recognition, $300+ Patch 

ANNANDALE    End Polio Now Recognition, $300+ Patch 

ASHBURN    End Polio Now Recognition  

BAILEYôS CROSSROADS  End Polio Now Recognition  

BLUE RIDGE MOUNTAINS  TRF Giving Banner, 100% EREY, End Polio Now Recognition  

CENTREVILLE & CHANTILLY    End Polio Now Recognition , $300+ Patch 

CRYSTAL CITY-PENTAGON  TRF Giving Banner, EREY Banner, $300+ Patch 

DULLES INTôL AIRPORT   End Polio Now Recognition, $300+ Patch 

DUNN LORING-MERRIFIELD   TRF Giving Banner, EREY Banner  

FAIRFAX    TRF Giving Banner, EREY Banner, End Polio Now Recognition 

FREDERICKSBURG   End Polio Now Recognition                     

GAINESVILLE-HAYMARKET  End Polio Now Recognition     

GLOUCESTER    TRF Giving Banner, EREY Banner 

GLOUCESTER POINT   End Polio Now Recognition 

GREAT FALLS    TRF Giving Banner, EREY Banner, End Polio Now Recognition 

HERNDON    TRF Giving Banner,  $300+ Patch 

KING GEORGE-DAHLGREN  TRF Giving Banner, EREY Banner, End Polio Now Recognition      

LAKE RIDGE    End Polio Now Recognition, $300+ Patch 

LEESBURG    End Polio Now Recognition  

LEESBURG-DAYBREAK   End Polio Now Recognition, $300+ Patch 

MANASSAS    End Polio Now Recognition, $300+ Patch 

MATHEWS     TRF Giving Banner, EREY Banner, End Polio Now Recognition 

McLEAN    TRF Giving Banner, EREY Banner, $300+ Patch, End Polio Now Recognition  

MIDDLESEX COUNTY   TRF Giving Banner, EREY Banner, End Polio Now Recognition 

MOUNT VERNON   $300+ Patch 

NORTH STAFFORD   TRF Giving Banner, EREY Banner, End Polio Now Recognition 

RAPPAHANNOCK-FREDERICKSBURG TRF Giving Banner, EREY Banner, End Polio Now Recognition, $300+ Patch 

SPRINGFIELD    TRF Giving Banner, EREY Banner, End Polio Now Recognition, $300+ Patch 

STAFFORD    TRF Giving Banner, EREY Banner, End Polio Now Recognition, $300+ Patch 

TAPPAHANNOCK   TRF Giving Banner, EREY Banner, End Polio Now Recognition 

TYSONS CORNER   End Polio Now Recognition  

VIENNA     End Polio Now Recognition , $300+ Patch 

WARRENTON    End Polio Now Recognition    

WEST POINT    TRF Banner, End Polio Now Recognition                                                    

WEST SPRINGFIELD   End Polio Now Recognition, $300+ patch 

WOODBRIDGE    TRF Giving Banner, EREY Banner, End Polio Now Recognition          
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2016-17 Club Banner Recognitions (continued) 

Top Three Per Capita in Annual Giving Clubs 

#3 STAFFORD  $508.20 Per Capita 

#2 ANNANDALE  $648.16 

#1 MANASSAS  $936.61 

TRF Giving Banner -  Every dues paying member contributes a minimum of $25 to 

The Rotary Foundation and the average contribution is at least $100.  4,136 clubs 

achieved this designation worldwide of 33,000. 

Every Rotarian Every Year Member Club Banner ï Every dues paying member 

contributes a minimum of $25 to the Annual Fund, and the Annual Fund per capita 

giving is at least $100 during the Rotary year.  5,034 clubs worldwide attained this 

status. 

$300+ Patch Recipients - The average contribution of each club member is $300+ 

to the Annual Fund 

End Polio Now: Certificate of Appreciation ï Each club contributing $1500+ to 

Rotaryôs Challenge to End Polio Now.  Certificate signed by Kalyan Banerjee, Chair 

of the Rotary Foundation Trustees and, John Germ, President, RI 

D7610 contributions to the Annual Fund during the 2016-17 Rotary Year totaled 

$542,164.  The average per capita was $240.04  PolioPlus giving reached 

$165,584. Total giving from District 7610 was $718,214.   

District 7610 was recognized at the Zone 33/34 Institute in Orlando, FL for the 2016-

17 Rotary year as:  

(1)  the third highest Total Annual fund Giving District in zone 33, 

(2)  the second highest Paul Harris Society Membership District in zone 33 (#9 in 

the world) and 

(3) the highest Annual Fund Per Capita Giving District in Zone 33 (#22 in the world). 
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The Paul Harris Cup is a traveling award between 

Rotary Districts 7600 and 7610, presented annually 

in recognition of the district with the higher per capi-

ta giving.  District 7610 retained the cup with per 

capita giving in 2016-17 of $249.04.  Left to right, 

D7610 DRFC, PDG Juanita Cawley, DG Ronnie 

Chantker, and D7600 DRFC, PDG Chuck Arnason. 

Ylonen Trophy, Paul Harris Cup presented at the Foundation Banquet 

The Ylonen Trophy is named after the late District 760 Governor Charles S. ñChuckò Ylonen.  This trophy is 

presented to the club with the highest last 3-year average per capita giving by its members to the Annual 

Fund of the Rotary Foundation.  The 2016-17 recipient of this award was the Annandale Club at $1,011.35.  

DRFC, PDG Juanita Cawley and DG Ronnie Chantker congratulate Bob Kahane, Annandale Club President  

(center holding trophy). 

Speaker, PDG McGovern noted that Rotary is well known for 

its accomplishments, such as ending polio. However, the 

public should also be aware of how efficiently Rotary is orga-

nized and run. Rotary operates its low-cost programs with 

ubiquitous transparency. This sets Rotary apart from other 

charities. The focus is still on ending polio. ñNothing is more 

important than ending polioò, McGovern remarked. There are 

only a handful of cases which remain.  
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D7610 Celebrates Clubs and Individuals with Presentations 
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Happy Holidays Everyone!  I hope the season will bring joy to everyone. As 

always, it is hard to believe that we are fast approaching the end of another 

year.  Rotarians, worldwide, did a spectacular job on Giving Tuesday on 28 

November, raising $189,040 and I want to say thank you to everyone in our 

District who has contributed to The Rotary Foundation, in 2017.  If you have-

n't, it is not too late to do so, but you must do it by 31 December if you ex-

pect to use it for your 2017 taxes.   

While you are reviewing how much you have donated for 2017, it is also a 

good time to review your personal and club's giving goals for Rotary Year 

(RY) 2017-2018 and where you are on achieving them.  We are just half way 

through RY 2017-2018.  You and your club should be at or above 50% of your giving goals.  If you 

are not, you might want to make some adjustments.   

If you are like me, this is the time of year when you are being inundated with mail from all of your 

favorite charities and a lot of others that you probably have never even knew existed.  I know that it 

can cause donor burn out. Please take a moment to be thankful for how well your lives are com-

pared to many others around the world, even in the United States.  Now is a good time, as the say-

ing goes, to "stop and smell the roses". Make sure you spend time with and enjoy your family and 

friends, and if you find you have some extra cash consider giving it to help others.  Of course, as 

the District's Annual Giving Chair, I would like to see it go to The Rotary Foundation, but in all hon-

esty, I know it will be welcomed by whatever charitable organization you may decide to give it and 

that will, "build goodwill and better friendships" and "be beneficial to all concerned".  On that note, I 

look forward to working with you all in 2018 and wish you a very Happy New Year!   

Peter Anderson       

Annual Fund Chair 

Happy Holiday Wishes and Thank YouðFrom the Foundation 
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It was a pleasure to welcome more than 60 members of District 7610ôs 

Paul Harris Society to our annual reception, in Fredericksburg, on No-

vember 18th. I was delighted to point out that our District ranks #2 in 

Zone 33 and #9 in the world in terms of its PHS members!  DG Ronnie 

Chantker and Foundation Chair Juanita Cawley also spoke to us about 

the importance of PHS membership and the incredible work being done 

by both the Rotary Foundation and our District with the funds contributed 

by PHS members. This message was further reinforced by RI PolioPlus 

Chair Mike McGovern, who described his personal experiences in visiting 

international projects funded by the Rotary Foundation. 

The PHS reception provided a special opportunity to present membership materials to 

three new Paul Harris Society members. These were: Donald Duckworth of Stafford, Rob-

ert Sollom of North Stafford and Laurie Menzel of West Springfield. We welcomed two 

more new PHS members--Harry Henderson of Baileyôs Crossroads on December 1 and 

Chris Albright of Gainesville/Haymarket, on December 6th.  This brought the number of 

PHS members in our District up to 253, with two other new members soon to be recog-

nized. 

Our DG has established the ambitious goal of ending Rotary Year 2017-18 with 275 Paul 

Harris Society members.  We can only achieve this with a major push to attract new mem-

bers. I will be working with Area and Club Foundation Chairs to ramp up our efforts. One 

excellent suggestion is that current PHS members consider making their spouse a PHS 

member. This is easy to do, just complete the usual PHS membership form (at the end of 

this newsletter), filling in everything except the Rotary Membership ID line. Contributions 

for a Rotarianôs spouse will count towards both Club and District contribution totals. What 

a great holiday gift for the spouse who already has everything! 

PHS (Annual Goal) 

Paul Harris Society 

The Paul Harris Society recognizes Rotary members and friends of The Rotary Foundation who 

elect to contribute $1,000 or more each year to the Annual Fund, PolioPlus Fund, or approved 

global grants.  The purpose of the Paul  Harris Society is to honor and thank individuals for their 

generous, ongoing support of The Rotary Foundation. 

255 

Honoring PHS Members at the Foundation Recognition Banquet 

275 
You are the Tops!!!! 

Youôre a Paul Harris Society Member 

New PHS Members: 

Lynn Heinrichs ï McLean  

Robert Sollom ï North Stafford 

Donald Duckworth ï Stafford 

Laurie Menzel ï West Springfield 

Michael Arietti 

District PHS 

Chair 
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Meet the In Motion Editor, Rotarian Jim Holcombe 

James V. Holcombe, Jr. grew up in France from 1959 to 1967. After returning to his 

native Virginia, he played soccer for VA Tech as a óHokieô. There, he earned B.A. 

with two majors: international studies and French. (He also has two masterôs de-

greesðinternational management/marketing and education).   

Holcombeôs business career: Afterwards, he moved to New York City after being 

hired by Sterling Drug Inc. (US Bayer) as one of ten worldwide management train-

ees. The training program lasted five years. Holcombeôs óbig breakô came at 28, 

when he was given his first general management assignment as the country manag-

er of all business operations in: Hong Kong, Macao, and China. He was fortunate to 

have been one of the first American executives to enter and lecture doctors in China. 

He, also, won an International CLIO award for Advertising Excellence, in 1981. This 

success led to additional management assignments over a 17 1/2 year period in two 

Manhattan HQôs and in other Asia countries (Indonesia, Taiwan, and India). Eventu-

ally, he was Area Dir.ðFar East and president for Wyeth (India). Wyeth was the 3rd 

largest pharmaceutical company in the U.S.. Most of these appointments were linked 

to his 25 years of foreign language studies--which eventually included: French, Spanish, Malaysian-Indonesian and 

Mandarin Chinese. After retiring from business, Mr. Holcombe taught high school: world history, psychology, sociology, 

U.S. Government, economics, and personal finance.   

Holcombeôs Rotary Life:  In 2000, Mr. Holcombe initial involvement with Rotary came as an Interact sponsor. At one 

point, his club was recognized by RI as having the largest Interact Club in the U.S., with over 500 participants! At the 

D7610 level, Holcombe served two years as Interact Co-Chairðbefore being chosen as the PI Advisor, for Area 9. For 

the past two years, he serves as the D7610 Public Image Chair and as editor of the Foundationôs �,�Q���0�R�W�L�R�Q newsletter. 

His Rotary awards are: BXRC Teacher of the Year (2003), BXRC Citizen-of-the-Year (2007),  RI Presidential Interact 

Citations: (2008-2011; and 2013-2016), RI Presidential Changemaker Award (Interact 2012), Exemplary Youth Service 

Award (Interact 2015), RI Presidential Avenues of Service Citation Award (2011), RI Presidential Vocational Service 

Award (2012), District Foundation Service Award (2014), BXRC Rotarian-of-the-Year (2016), RI Presidential Club 

Builder Award (2016), Zone 33 Exemplary Youth Service Award (2016), George Tyson Award (2017), and BXRC ós 

Builder of Champions Award (2017). In addition, he is a member of the PHSðin good standing and a bequeath mem-

ber. His wife, Sandra is, also, the daughter of a U.S. Marineðboss of Marine aviation under both President Carter and 

Reagan, the Late Lt. Gen. William James White, (USMC Ret.).  

The Foundation Calendar for District 7610  RY 2017-18 

December 31        IRS Deadline for contributions to The Rotary Foundation for 2017 

January 15        District Grant Progress Reports due to District Grants Chair, Carol Foley 

March 1 GG Program: Selected candidates submit final evidence of acceptance into                         

designated program at host Institution abroad 

May 1 GG Program: Anticipated date for final approval by the Rotary Foundation (TRF) 

June 23-27 Rotary International Convention in Toronto 

James Holcombe  

In Motion Editor 


